
Nitshill Place Based Programme – Update noted. 
 
8   There was submitted  a report by John Campbell, Chief Executive’s 
Department, regarding the Nitshill Place Based Programme, advising that 
 
(1) the Council and partners had a long tradition of working at a community level 

to address poverty with the most recent approach, entitled ‘Thriving Places’ 
having commenced as a ten-year phased programme as part of Glasgow’s 
Community Planning Single Outcome Agreement in 2013; 

 
(2) they had worked with 10 communities (average population of 10,000) 

 with concentrated poverty, 9 commenced 2013-2016 and a further area, 
 Govanhill added in 2019; 

 
(3) each Thriving Place has had a unique journey, adapting governance, 

 ambitions and in some cases even the geography included and early work 
with What Works Scotland created an evaluability framework for the 
programme and a common vision “to create more resilient, sustainable 
communities which are stable, thriving and growing, and people are proud to 
live in; 

 
(4) Community Planning partners would work to refine the neighbourhoods to be 

approached for inclusion in a revised place-based approach which would be 
based on Intermediate Data Zone areas rather than natural neighbourhoods 
and partners would need to generate some local consideration of the 
‘translation’ of these boundaries into a meaningful neighbourhood approach 
for 10,000-15,000 residents per neighbourhood; and 

 
(5) there would be continued discussions with Community Planning partners on 

 the resources required. 
 
After consideration the Partnership noted the report and raised concerns and 
questions that were addressed by J Campbell. 
 
 


